
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 									 																																																						 	
	
	
	
	

Bulletin	Report	by	Brian	Colliver	
	
	
Acting	President	John	Grigson	welcomed	all	Members,	Honorary	Members	Len	
Marsh	and	Paul	Goldie,	guest	Hugh	Crisp	and	guest	speakers	Samantha	Crisp	and	
Claudia	Hodges.	
	
Invocation:	Hugh	MacKenzie	
	
Raffle	winner:		Neil	McCallum	
	
President’s	Report	–	Wes	Graham:	

• No	report	

Secretary’s	Report	–	Paul	Mather:	
• Received	official	application	for	assistance	from	Condingup	Primary	School	
• Esperance	Bay	Rotary	Club	was	mentioned	in	the	Digest	
• Received	an	inquiry	from	Ian	Clarke	for	funding	assistance	for	sending	camp	

to	Sydney	and	Canberra	in	July	

	
Treasurer’s	Report	–	Peter	Tredinnick:	

• No	report	
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Club	Administration	-	Director	Ken	Jenkyn:	
• No	report	

Community	Report	–	John	Gray:	
• Help	required	for	Community	Fair	March	25	
• Attended	a	presentation	on	defibrillator	and	their	lifesaving	potential.	John	

felt	the	presenter	could	be	a	possible	guest	speaker	for	us	

Youth	Report	–	Director	Scott	Mackie:	
• No	report	

Vocational	Report	–	Director	Matthew	Scott:	
• No	report	

International	Report	–	Director	Rob	Leiper:	
• Rob	reported	he	had	had	a	good	response	from	the	Bay	Club	regarding	his	

Tanzania	proposal	

Membership	Report	–	Director	Jim	Spence:	
• Graham	MacKenzie:	Invitation	letters	have	been	sent	to	nine	potential	

members.	Existing	mmb4rs	will	be	assigned	to	accompany	any	responders	

From	the	Floor:	
• John	Honey	mentioned	the	chocolate	wheel	is	still	at	Trevor	Burleigh’s	shed	
• Paul	Goldie	reported	that	335	phone	books	had	been	sold	by	himself,	Don	

Paterson,	Graham	MacKenzie	and	Barry	Rolland.	Sales	from	retail	outlets	
have	declined	substantially	

Sergeant’s	Session	
	
Sergeant	–	Paul	Mack	
Sergeant’s	Assistant	–	Ewin	Stewart	

• Not	a	lot	to	report	xcept	John	Gray	sledging	Russell	Hridge	over	a	service	
reminder	for	a	5.30pm	appointment.	Red	faced,	John	called	in	to	Toyota	next	
morning	to	apologise	–	he	had	misread	the	notification	-	note	to	Sergeant	for	
Monday	fortnight	

Guest	Speakers	–	Samantha	Hodges	and	Claudia	Crisp	
Both	young	ladies	gave	a	colourful	overview	of	their	attendance	at	the	NYSF	in	
Canberra.	It	has	enhanced	their	personal	and	social	skills	and	they	thanked	Rotary	
for	its	assistance	in	helping	with	the	selection	process	
	

Guest	Speakers	introduced	by	Neil	McCallum	and	thanked	by	Paul	Mather	
	
	
	
	



Attendance	Report	–	John	Harding:	
• Members	–		 	 	 41	
• Present	–		 	 	 25	
• Honorary	Members	–			 		2	
• Leave	of	Absence	-		 	 		4	
• Apologies	–		 	 	 10			
• Silent	–		 	 	 		1	
• Members’	guests	-	 	 		1	
• Percentage	–		 	 	 70%	

	
Next	week’s	program:	
	
Esperance	Golf	Club,	March	13,	2017	(no	meeting	on	March	6	due	to	public	holiday)	
	
Guest	Speaker:	Anthony	Miller	from	Cliffs	
	

• Invocation:		 	 	 Doug	Murray	
• Sergeant	Assist:		 	 Paul	Russell	
• Welcome	Host:	 	 Don	Paterson	
• Guest	Speaker	Intro:		 	 Jamie	Hart	
• Guest	Speaker	Thanks:		 John	Honey	
• Standby:		 	 	 Rob	Leiper	

	
Calendar	reminders	
	
Camping	weekend	March	17	-	19	
	
Acting	President	John	thanked	members,	honorary	members,	guests	and	guest	
speakers,	closing	the	meeting	with	the	National	Anthem	
	
	
	
	
The	Club	has	a	dedicated	phone	for	apologies	either	by	verbal	message	or	SMS	text.	
Please	notify	by	10am	on	the	day	of	the	meeting.	The	phone	number	is	0419	924	686.	
	
Club	Website	details:	www.esperancerotary.org.au	
Log-in	and	password:	as	per	Rotary	email	17/4/14	
	
Ken	Jenkyn	is	available	to	assist	any	members	who	are	having	difficulty	in	accessing	
the	Rotary	website.	He	can	also	assist	with	recovering	forgotten	passwords	and	log-
in	details.	Contact	him	at	ken@perdita.com.au	or	0411	119	003.	
	



	
********************************************************************	
	
	
	
	

				… just for a laugh	
	
	

	
SHOPPING 
 
A husband and wife were grocery shopping. 
 
He picks up a case of beer and puts it in the cart. 
 
"What are you doing?" asks the wife. 
 
"They're on sale, only $10 for 24 cans" he replies. 
 
"Put them back, we can't afford them", demands the 
wife. 
 
They continue shopping. Later on, she puts a $20 jar of 
face cream in the basket. 
 
"What are you doing?" asks the husband. 
 
"It's my face cream. It makes me look beautiful," replies 
the wife. 
 
He said, "So does 24 cans of beer and it's half the price."  



That's him in Aisle 5!  
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
Wife	texts	husband	on	a	cold	winter	morning:	
	
‘Windows	frozen;	won’t	open’	
	
Husband	texts	back:	‘Pour	warm	water	over	it	and	gently	tap	
edges	with	hammer’	
	
Five	minutes	later	wife	texts	back:	‘Computer	really	messed	up	
now’	
	


